

www.HannibalPiecemakers.com Hannibal Piecemakers Quilt Guild on Facebook Linda Belford, Newsletter Editor



January Birthdays

1/2 Pam Stenger

1/5 Rita Lentz

Beth Caldwell 1/8

1/12 Linda Muehring

1/14 **Beverly Lillard**

Judy Tonnies 1/16

1/25

1/31 **Barbara Gregory**

Debbie Conley

WEBSITE WWW.HANNIBALPIECEMAKERS.COM

2025 OFFICERS

President Tina Landskroener Vice President..... Donna Salter Secretary Donna Parker Treasurer Marianne Bodine Director-at-Large..... Kathy Miller

COMMITTEES -- 2025

COMMUNITY GIVING ... MICHELLE WELBOURNE, JACKIE WILLIAMS & GINA JANES PROGRAMS . . . ANISSA TOENJES, LESA SPEGAL, WILMA POOR, CYNTHIA GARNER WEB/FACEBOOK/NEWSLETTER . LINDA BELFORD HONOR FLIGHT.... JOY PICKETT & LISA BROSS LIBRARIAN......DONNA McCAIN QUILT ALONG MARCY OLMSTED, SHERRY KAY SCHAFFER & LOIS OBERG SOCIAL SANDY WERR, JUDY TONNIES & BEVERLY LILLARD OUILT SHOW..... TINA LANDSKROENER MTG. RAFFLE ... PANSY KOLB, PATSY WHITLEY VENDOR EXPOGINA JANES & Susan Woodrow WORKSHOP..... SUE WINKING FUNDRAISING EILEEN FITCH MEMBERSHIP.. DEBBIE CONLEY, ANN FOREMAN Bus Trip..... Marcy Olmsted & TINA LANDSKROENER

Tina

As the holidays are upon us, I like to reflect on the year passing and dream about the year ahead. I'm reminded a year ago I had my bariatric surgery It Thyme has been a good year for me! I pray in this new year all your dreams come true. If you're traveling,

be safe, have fun, and remember to enjoy yourself. See you in 2025.

JAN., FEB. AND MARCH WORKSHOPS **Beacon United Methodist Church**

(previously Park United)

9 a.m. - 3 p.m.

The first three months we will be working with scraps. Hopefully we will be able to make a dent in it! Put these dates on your calendar: January 18, February 15, and March 15.

January you will be using scraps that are 1½" by 3½" as one option or 1½" and 2½" scraps for another. Examples at the meeting.

February we will be making small scraps called crumbles or you can do string piecing. These can be done on a foundation or not.

March will be a scrap table runner using 2½" strips.

If anyone would want to teach a project during the year, please let me know and we can figure out a month to do that.

Thanks, Sue Ann Winking

NEXT MEETING:

January 7, 2025 -- 6 p.m. KC Hall

Program:

Half-Square Triangles **Program Committee**

JULY CHALLENGE

What is your favorite season? For the July Challenge, decorate a tree showing off your favorite season. The program committee is providing a tree pattern to challenge participants. Maximum finished size is 18" x 20." The tree quilt must be quilted and bound with a label on the back. At the July meeting, share your decorated tree showing off your favorite season. The Program Committee looks forward to seeing what your favorite season is!

JANUARY PROGRAM

The January program will be all about half -square triangles! We'll show a video of the different ways to make a half square triangle and share examples.





Cindy Heibel attended the November HPQG meeting before her untimely death on November 29. She was very active in the guild, volunteering in many positions including two years as president. Cindy will be missed . . .

MEMBERSHIP RENEWALS

Please come early to our meeting on January 7 to renew your membership. Debbie and Ann will be available to begin your renewal process at 5 p.m. Bring cash or check made out to HPQG for \$20. Thank you to the 40 members who renewed at our December meeting. We are happy to have over 70 + members and are trying to complete this process as quickly and efficiently as possible.



New Member Spotlight

Beth
Brothers is
from New
London,
MO. She
has been
quilting for
12 years.



Her favorite part of quilting is hand sewing the binding. She was influenced to begin quilting by her grandmother--did her first nine patch by hand. Kim Dryden "has helped me learn so much over the years."

Beth is a retired RN/NP. Her others interests are Pickleball and volunteering. She volunteers at EMBRACE Children and Families (foster care support, CASA volunteer), and grandkids. Her favorite quilting personalities are Sharon Wasteney, Leah Day, and "just learning You Tube peeps."

NEW MEMBER SPOTLIGHT

Wilma Poor is from Hannibal, MO. She has been quilting for 32 years. Her favorite



part of making a quilt is piecing the first block so she can visualize the quilt. Wilma was influenced to quilt by her mom. Her mom always had a quilt frame set up. Her children and grandchildren all have one of her quilts. Wilma is trying to make a quilt for each of her nieces' children and grandchildren. She has two more to make.

Wilma is a retired accountant. Her last employment was with Luck Humphrey CPA firm. She loves reading and has trouble putting a book down once she starts it. Wilma's favorite quilting

PHD Monthly Challenge

Clear out your Quilting Space with a challenge to finish those projects from long ago.

Rules to get you started: Bring along your PHDs to the February 4 meeting to declare it. State what needs to be done to finish your project.

Attaching a binding only will NOT be accepted as part of the challenge. Finished items will allow you to be put into a draw to win a PRIZE. Table runner sets, small/medium wall hanging etc = 1 draw
Large projects = 2 draw
The more projects finished the more chances to win.
Projects must be at least 2 years or older.

At the November 3, 2025, meeting winners will be announced. If you have a project that requires some further input to finish, bring it along to a meeting and see what ideas our quilters can come up with to help you finish it. Any questions, please let me know at the January meeting Barb Dwyer



SEWING AND FELLOWSHIP

Come sew on meeting day. The room will be available at noon on meeting day if there is interest. Reply to Tina's Facebook post if you plan to come.



personality is Jenny Doan, Missouri Star Quilt Co. She has almost all the Block magazines and has made several quilts from her patterns.

HPQG Series Quilt 2025

Let's kick off the 2025 Series Quilt!

If you ordered a pattern, please plan to pick it up at the January 7 guild meeting. The pattern includes instructions for a 6" block and a 12" block. Choose the one you want to make. (Some people may choose to make both!)

For each month's assignment completed ON TIME and shared at our guild meeting, members will earn a ticket for the prize drawing in December. Assignments completed late do not earn a ticket, but we would still love to see your progress!

At the January meeting, we will show the first assignment. The finished block(s) will be due at the February guild meeting. If there were any pattern errors or if we have helpful tips, we will share those, too!

Participants will also receive a schedule for the year so we will all know what is due and when it is due.

PATTERN: A Quilting Life BOM 2022 by Sherri McConnell.

If videos are helpful to you, instructions for each block can be found on A Quilting Life YouTube Channel.

Series Quilt Committee:

Sherry Kay Schaffer, 217-430-1823 kaybella5@gmail.com

Lois Oberg, 573-529-2973 l.r.oberg769@gmail.com

Marcy Olmsted, 217-257-9387 olmstedmarcy@gmail.com

